Charlemont Planning Board
Economic Development Roundtable
Saturday, April 30, 2011
Jerry Pratt’'s House

Minutes

The Planning Board has received technical assistiiom the COG to
update the economic development section of the ROéxter Plan.

In this context the Board had called for a firsbjpzimeeting of all

interested citizens to discuss how to best invigotlae downtown economy
and to stimulate better coordination among busegdandowners, residents
and farmers. The meeting had been properly posiibdie attached agenda
and the space was handicapped accessible. Peopighibfood for a sort of
picnic.

24 people attended including Planning Board memBessla Walker, Jerry
Pratt, Trevor Mackie and Kathy Eichholz.

Pratt opened the meeting at 5.30 pm. He outlinegthipose of the meeting,
reminded the audience of the beauty and resoufdbs town and
encouraged people to think about how to work togyetibr the benefit of the
town as a whole.

Walker explained the background of the agreemetiit thie COG to update
the economic development section of the Master.Alais will be done by
the end of this calendar year. After that time thatlatest - this initiative
would no longer be guided by the Planning Boardvioutild have to find its
own form of organization.

In a general discussion participants brought upynggerod ideas and raised
guestions that centered around how to keep visihai®wvn, how to inform
them about what is available in town through sidinex;s, directories, maps,
and/or websites; the need for better communicatidmn town was brought
up, and the need for targeted attraction of busgwmto town.

Walker then went over the recommendations for econolevelopment

from the old Master Plan and additional discussimse over some of those
items. Ms. Rouleau told about earlier town fundiogfacade renovations,
Mr. Carcio reported on the expectations of thditraalming committee,



someone mentioned the need to highlight the couenelde and fair
grounds, Mr. Shields spoke of the plan to rehaltédithe wishing well at the
Indian monument in cooperation with the Native Aizen Council (I may
have got this wrong), Mr. Lessels mentioned plansiew mountain bike
trails, Ms. Handsacker brought up a less well knavativation for tourism:
genealogical research that brings people backdd@metowns, museums
and cemeteries; there was a call for a listingvailable commercial spaces,
and Mr. Coli explained why a few years ago the T&tunformation Center
did not happen. Mr. Shields also pointed out that years Charlemont will
celebrate its 280anniversary. Start planning!!!

The next meeting will take place done 1* at 7 pm; the Warfield House
kindly offered its premises as meeting locatione Tinoup decided to rotate
meeting sites. The meeting will focus on the regedone by the COG staff
and on setting priorities for economic goals.

Mr. Pratt encouraged everyone to help get the watd

There was discussion about how to communicateamtbantime with
either email lists or with a wiki or via the towretsite. Ms. Porter
volunteered her time should we decide to go wivika. There was some
guestion about how those media relate to the OMbrag as this effort is
under the auspices of the Planning Board. Walke¥eahto look into this.

Around 7.15pm the meeting drew to a close.

Respectfully submitted by
Gisela Walker,
Chair of the Planning Board

attached: agenda, economic recommendations, sighegi copy



